
Madison Police Department 
CORRESPONDENCE / MEMORANDUM 

 
 
                             Date:  May 30, 2023 
 
To:  All Personnel 
 
From:  Shon F. Barnes, Chief of Police  
 
Re:  Promotion Announcement 
 
It is my pleasure to announce to the organization the following promotion, contingent on the approval of the Police and 
Fire Commission: 
 

Police Officer Benjamin Enstrom to Sergeant 
 
Police Officer Benjamin Enstrom started his career with the MPD in May of 2018. He is currently the neighborhood 
police officer (State Street) for Central District. Officer Enstrom has been a police officer, a field training officer, a 
member of SET and an adjunct instructor during his tenure with the MPD. Prior to joining the MPD, Officer Enstrom was 
a police officer with Middleton Police Department for 4 years.   
 
Officer Enstrom completed the Basic Law Enforcement Academy at Blackhawk Technical College. He obtained his 
Bachelor of Science Degree in Criminal Justice with a minor in Business Administration and an emphasis on Forensic 
Investigation from the University of Wisconsin-Platteville.  
 
Please join me in congratulating Officer Enstrom on this well-deserved accomplishment!   
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



Madison Police Department 
CORRESPONDENCE / MEMORANDUM 

 
 
                             Date:  May 30, 2023 
 
To:  All Personnel 
 
From:  Shon F. Barnes, Chief of Police  
 
Re:  Promotion Announcement 
 
It is my pleasure to announce to the organization the following promotion, contingent on the approval of the Police and 
Fire Commission: 
 

Police Officer Christopher Hall to Sergeant 
 
Police Officer Christopher Hall started his career with the MPD in May of 2018. He is currently assigned to patrol services 
(4th detail) in the Central District.  
 
Officer Hall obtained his Associate’s Degree from Waubonsee Community College and his Bachelor’s Degree from Illinois 
State University. He joined the Illinois Army National Guard in 2012 and served until 2018.  
 
During his tenure with the MPD, Officer Hall has been a field training officer, an adjunct instructor and is one of our 
pilots for the Unmanned Aircraft System. 
 
Please join me in congratulating Officer Hall on this well-deserved accomplishment!   

 
 
 
 
 

 



Madison Police Department 
CORRESPONDENCE / MEMORANDUM 

 
 
                             Date:  May 30, 2023 
 
To:  All Personnel 
 
From:  Shon F. Barnes, Chief of Police  
 
Re:  Promotion Announcement 
 
It is my pleasure to announce to the organization the following promotion, contingent on the approval of the Police and 
Fire Commission: 
 

Police Officer Kevin Statz to Sergeant 
 
Police Officer Kevin Statz started his career with the MPD in May of 2018. He is currently assigned to patrol services (2nd 
detail) in the Midtown District.  
 
During his tenure with the MPD, Officer Statz has been a member of SWAT as a Crisis Negotiator, a field training officer 
and an adjunct instructor.  Officer Statz was a Dane County Sheriff’s Deputy for 3 years before being hired with the MPD. 
 
Please join me in congratulating Officer Statz on this well-deserved accomplishment!   

 
 
 
 
 

 


